SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3rd JANUARY 2018 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:  
Cllr T Norton, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr A Westlake and Cllr L Hungin.
In attendance: 
Mrs K Hawes, Mr T Harding, Mrs A Norbury, Mr I Hawes (for part of the meeting) and Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION: A resident asked if the roads had been gritted during the recent icy weather.  It was believed that the main route through the village was gritted.  Further information on gritting is available on the Bucks County Council website.  It was asked if the Seer Green boundary signs could be reinstated on Longbottom Lane.  This would be discussed in detail later in the meeting.  It was requested that the drain outside Red Cottage could be inspected to determine the work required to stop the area flooding. This matter will be raised with the Local Area Technician.  Although reported to Bucks County Council (BCC) in May, the signs to Seer Green on the A40 were still covered in dirt/mildew and cannot be read.  This was making it difficult for visitors to find the turning. This matter will also be raised with the Local Area Technician.
II.   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllr M Thomas, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr J Holder and Cllr A Anderson.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Westlake and were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· It was being investigated whether the rear of the new village signs could be enhanced.  Cllr Thomas will explore what can be done.   (Action – Cllr Thomas) 
· A letter had been sent to Chiltern District Council Planning Services raising concerns about the requested change of use for the Post Office.
· The regular actions following recommendations from the Water Risk Assessment for Jubilee Hall are being reviewed by the Jubilee Hall Committee.  (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley, Cllr Norton, Clerk)  The Water Risk Assessment actions and heating plumbing work for the Pavilion were delayed due to illness but will hopefully be carried out during January.  (Action – Clerk) After this work has been completed a monthly action sheet will need to be formulated.  
· The Green Wood camera needs to be adjusted and then it will be reinstated and signs will be put up in the area.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Holder)
· Cllr Anderson agreed to demonstrate the CCTV system to other data controllers during the Christmas holidays. Unfortunately due to illness this has been delayed. (Action – Cllr Anderson, Cllr Forsaith, Cllr Holder and Cllr Davison-Oakley)
· The quotation to replace Streetlight 51 on the corner of Wood Pond Close and Drovers Way will be chased.  (Action – Clerk)

      Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk inspections: The December Risk Assessment was carried out by Cllr Anderson.   Cllr Forsaith will undertake the January Risk Assessment. (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
III. HEALTH AND SAFETY:  The master list of all of the regulatory and safety inspections will be updated with the latest inspections and then circulated.  (Action – Clerk)
IV. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: Cllr Forsaith declared an interest in the item on Jubilee Hall as he is a Seer Green CE School Governor. 
V. Correspondence:
· A letter had been sent to Chiltern District Council requesting an increase of the Precept by 2% for 2018/19.  
· A complaint had been sent to Castle Water about their poor customer service.  An apology had been received with a customer support representative being allocated to handle the complaint.
VI.
Finance  
Payments amounting to:-              
    
  
 
   £12,811.04
Income received:-




   
            £0.00

The closing bank balances at 1st January 2018 totalled:-
   £65,509.17
VII.   Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website. Over 70 objections and 1 letter for the Post Office change of use application have been listed on the Chiltern District Council (CDC) website.  The application will be called into committee as the application had been made by a Chiltern District Councillor.  CDC will be contacted for the date of the Planning Committee meeting and it was agreed that the Parish Council would send a representative to speak.  (Action – Clerk)
Permitted

CH/2017/1889/FA
4 Park Place, Seer Green, HP9 2FJ

Rear extension incorporating front and rear roof dormers and gabled window to provide habitable accommodation in roofspace. 
CH/2017/1908/TP
10 Seer Mead, Seer Green, HP9 2QL

Felling of an oak, a hawthorn and a hazel, crown reduction of two oaks, removal of a limb of an ash, reduction of a limb of an ash and crown lifting of a hawthorn - all protected by a Tree Preservation Order.
CH/2017/1901/TP
The Redwood, Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2QH
Removal of a birch and a cypress, crown thinning of a group of beech, pruning of side branches of an ash and an oak, and removal of snapped branches of a redwood - all protected by Tree Preservation Orders.

VIII.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. ALLOTMENT AGREEMENT: As Cllr Thomas could not attend the meeting this item was postponed until the February meeting.  
ii. LONG TERM PLAN:  A draft plan had been circulated for comments. It was agreed to increase the expenditure for Green Wood management to £3,000 per year for two years.  The plan was approved and the updated final version will be circulated to all Councillors.  (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley)

iii. MOBILE VEHICLE ACTIVATED SIGNS:  It was agreed that the three survey sites for the possible installation of the Mobile Vehicle Activated Signs would be on the 30mph sign on the straight on Bottom Lane, near the footpath.  On the verge adjacent to The Coppice and on the Streetlight halfway up Bayne Hill.  BCC will now be requested to survey these sites to see if they meet their requirements.  (Action – Clerk)
iv. LONGBOTTOM LANE SIGNS: It was agreed to reinstate the two boundary Seer Green name signs on Longbottom Lane at a cost of £600.00.  It was requested that one sign was adjusted slightly to allow for pedestrians to walk on the verge.  It was not known if there was enough space but the request would be included. (Action – Cllr Thomas, Clerk)  
IX.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: A general risk inspection was carried out and it found the hall to be in a good state of repair.  The Jubilee Hall ceiling was being painted. A new licence agreement had been sent to the School for their comments.
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES: The Recreation Ground was getting very muddy following the heavy rainfall and will need to be monitored to ensure that it is safe for football to continue. If any trees or branches have fallen during the recent storms Councillors were requested to please report the damage to the Clerk.  The Bottom Lane junction with Longbottom Lane is in a poor state or repair and is regularly flooded.  The matter will be raised with the BCC Local Area Technician.  (Action – Clerk)  It was requested that the potholes on Bayne Hill were also reported.
X.

information items: It was reported that BT Infinity offers a very poor service to some parts of the village.
The meeting closed at 8.15pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th February 2018, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
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